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Report on the Teachers’ Meeting
At the teachers’ meeting faculty members had been invited and it did not include any students. I consider the topic very important, namely discussing the new shape of the curricula in the light of the changing of the whole structure of the university system. In the year to follow, we are going to pass from a 4+1 system to a 3+2 one, namely only three years of undergraduate studies and two of master. Thus, we are to prioritize the courses and seminars for the undergraduate studies and approach the master years as a more academic program, at the same time open to students that are coming from different backgrounds. 
In the light of the major changes that the Department of Journalism is undertaking, it was really useful to come together with the faculty and openly discuss the priorities in the new formula, as well as the redesign of the curricula. I approached the necessity to introduce new types of evaluation, namely the on-continuous basis one, and this idea is in line with the advices received at the Council meeting. The Dean of the Faculty had analyzed on this occasion the requirements derived from the Bologna process. I also approached the issue of new teaching methods, interactive and that involve the students more fully in the class. 
This was a really welcome occasion to find out the interests and exact areas of research of each of the faculty as well as openly discuss the vision that we have for the Journalism Department for the years to come. It was also useful for me to approach the topic of introducing a new optional course on the Methodology of Fieldwork in Journalism and Anthropology that was well received by the faculty. 

Report on the Teaching Workshop with Students
The first workshop of the academic year 2004-2005 took place in the Journalism Office at the ‘Ovidius’ University in Constanta. It was organized together with the faculty of the Journalism Department for the 4th year students and had as aim their briefing on the requirements regarding the final exams and the diploma they have to prepare by the end of the academic year. 

Besides discussions on teaching and tutorials on the subjects for the final exams (licenta), there was also an extensive discussion on the subjects they select for their diploma as well as on the supervisors that would be closest to their subjects. The students showed a vivid interest for the topic and the faculty was very open in explaining the procedures and requirements as well as to show their openness for discussions on the topics of the student’s research. Another point that was discussed was the books that are available in the library as well as the ones that could be ordered at the request of the students. We tried to make a preliminary list of the books needed using in the first instance the list of compulsory readings for the final exams. 

This was a very good opportunity for gathering as the generation that is graduating this year is the first at the Journalism Department, therefore, the accreditation of the department depends on them being well prepared and motivated to meet the requirements. We considered having a follow-up of this event in the second semester, to analyze the progress and discuss means of helping the students do their best. 
